

P.L.L.C. • ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Peter H. Bronstein David W. Sayward Barbara F. Loughman Michael S. Elwell Gordon B. Graham Diane M. Gorrow Peter C. Phillips

Anthony M. Muir

220 Main Street Salem, N.H. 03079

Tel: (603) 898-9776 Fax: (603) 898-3418 R/E Fax: (603) 893-7678

www.soulefirm.com

June 1, 2017

Lewis Soule (1924-1986) Bradley F. Kidder (1939-2000) Robert P. Leslie (Retired)

> 22 South Main Street P.O. Box 908 Wolfeboro, N.H. 03894 Tel: (603) 569-8044 Fax: (603) 569-2137

CONFIDENTIAL ATTORNEY CLIENT COMMUNICATION

VIA E-MAIL ONLY (j.heywood@sau33.com)

Ellen Small, Superintendent i/c/o Jennifer Heywood, Administrative Assistant Raymond School District, SAU #33 43 Harriman Hill Road Raymond, New Hampshire 03077-1509

Re: Raymond School District – Bus Stops

Dear Superintendent Small:

You wanted to know whether the District has authority to determine where it is safe to locate a bus stop.

New Hampshire law provides that it is the District that is responsible for establishing the location of a school bus stop. Specifically, RSA 189:8 states in relevant part, "School districts shall assure that pupils shall not be subject to unsafe conditions while walking the required distance to a school bus stop and that the school bus stop is established in a safe location." Parents who believe that a school bus location is unsafe have the right to appeal to the State Board of Education. The State Board of Education can determine whether the particular stop is safe, but cannot determine the location of a new stop because only a school district can establish the location of a bus stop.

If you have any questions, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Diane M. Gorrow

E-mail: gorrow@soulefirm.com